
The Morris County Board of Taxation met in its office at 30 Schuyler Place Morristown, NJ on  

May 2, 2023 at 10:00am  

President William Kersey presided and Commissioner Ramirez was present. Also present 

Patricia Marsh,  Administrator and Dr. Michael D. DiFazio  Tax Researcher, Examiner & 

Investigator. President Kersey announced that proper and timely notice of the meeting had been 

posted and filed with County Clerk, the Daily Record the Star Ledger and The Record. 

  After roll call County Tax Administrator Patricia Marsh Called for a nomination for President 

of the Morris County Board of Taxation for the 2023-2024 year. On motion by 

Commissioner Raminez  seconded by Commissioner Kersey  William Kersey was nominated for 

the office of President of the Morris County Board of Taxation.  On roll call Commissioner 

Raminez – YES Commissioner Kersey- YES  The motion carried and Commissioner Kersey was 

unanimously elected.  On motion by Commissioner Raminez seconded by Commissioner Kersey 

the minutes of April, 20 2023 were approved. 

BUSINESS: On motion by Commissioner Raminez and seconded by Commissioner Kersey Dr. 

Michael D. DiFazio was appointed Custodian of public records for the 2023-2024 year. 

On motion by Commissioner Raminez and seconded by Commissioner Kersey the Board 

approved the attached 2023-2024 meeting calender. 

On motion by Commissioner Raminez and seconded by Commissioner Kersey the board adopted 

On motion by Commissioner Kersey seconded by Commissioner Ramirez the Board adopted a 

resolution establishing 100% as the ratio of assessed to true value of real property as the ratio to 

be used within the County of Morris.  

There being no further business, on motion the meeting adjourned at 10:13 A.M 

 


